

Mill Bay Nature School Weekly Newsletter

September 23-27

Mill Bay Nature School 2024/2025

In This Issue



- Principal's Message
- Terry Fox run
- Wellness checks

- Nourish
- Gym update
- SD 79 Strategic plan Parent/Caregiver feedback
- PAC
- Contact Us

A message from Ms. Alison



Well another beautiful week has come and gone. The classes are settling in and we are starting to see some wonderful learning moments happening each day. I am connecting and getting to know the students and family's and I'm looking forward to getting to know more of you as the weeks continue. Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.

Alison

amleslie@sd79.bc.ca

Terry Fox Run



We held our Terry Fox run today! Thank you to the leadership students for mapping out the track, leading the warm up and leading the run around the field. There were smiles, cheers and lots of great energy during this event. Thank you to parents and family community that came out to support today.









Wellness Check



Well it's here, the back to school germ season is upon us. We encourage parents to please do a health and wellness check with your child(ren) each morning. If your child has a fever, vomitting or has cloudy/or brightly coloured mucus coming out of their noses, we ask that you keep them home. This not only helps prevent other students from getting sick but also staff and families.

Gym update



We just heard from the contractor and the gym floor refinishing work will start next week and will take roughly about 2-3 weeks to complete. Thank you to our older students, who spent the last couple of days creating an inventory of all our P.E. equipment, pumping up bouncy ball, and organizing everything into the equipment room. We are all looking forward to using this space soon.

PAC News



Next PAC meeting is October 7th 6:30-8:00

Chair: Arin Reim

Temporary Vice-Char: Kate Segall

Treasurer: Janna Allen

Secretary: Talyce Henkel



Cowichan Valley School District Strategic Plan Feedback



The Cowichan Valley School District is asking for Parent/Caregiver feedback on the 2025-2030 Strategic Plan goals. Below is a link to 3 engagement questions to give insight and voice from the Parents/Caregivers.

 $\frac{https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=02sGLFxjPkyK6RzKdelbS5iPj1Umlg5Jm6FECnzjzVUQldSUzhBVUxTODJSNUM5RjlFREkxOFg1WC4u}{}$

Important Dates



Monday, September 23: Non-Instructional day, no school for students

Monday, September 30: Truth and Reconciliation Day: No school for students

Thursday, October 3: 1 hour early dismissal: students dismissed at 1:13

Monday, October 7: School Photo's

Monday, October 7: PAC meeting 6:30-8:00

Monday, October 14: Thanksgiving: No school for students

Friday, October 25: Pro D day: No school for students

Thursday, October 31: Halloween

Contact Us



Alison Leslie

Principal

amleslie@sd79.bc.ca

Ann-Marie Braithwaite

Head Secretary

millbayheadsecretary@sd79.bc.ca

Office Phone: 250-743-5504

Visit our website for calendar and other happenings around the school:

https://natureschool.sd79.bc.ca/

.